BAOMS Educational Activity Report: Oral & Maxillofacial Presentations in the Emergency Department

Location: Princess of Wales Hospital, Bridgend, Wales

Date: 20/5/22 

Organizer: Ioan Davies FY2, Alastair Henry OMFS registrar, Shakir Mustafa OMFS Consultant, Amanda Farrow A/E Consultant

Attendees: 20 attendees (27% doctors, 47% Emergency Care Practitioner’s, 26% Physician Associates)

We would like to thank BAOMS for supporting our evening educational event at Princess of Wales Hospital.

Twenty clinicians from a variety of professional backgrounds attended the event including junior doctors, emergency care practitioners and physician associates who were all primarily located in the South Wales region.

The course was organized by myself alongside South Wales OMFS registrar Alastair Henry and supported by OMFS Consultant Shakir Mustafa and Accident and Emergency Consultant Amanda Farrow. We were assisted by an excellent cohort of OMFS trainees ranging from DCT’s to senior registrars who helped deliver the interactive small group teaching sessions throughout the day.

We were motivated to provide several small group teaching sessions to maximize engagement and encourage as much discussion as possible throughout the day whilst also facilitating some practical stations on suturing and dental trauma. 

Topics covered OMFS in the context of Advanced Trauma Life Support, the presentation and assessment of mandibular fractures, zygomatic and midface fractures, head and neck infections, dental trauma, soft tissue trauma and TMJ dislocation.

Pre- and post-course surveys revealed that course participants were able to increase their level of confidence in diagnosis and management of all areas covered. Qualitative feedback collected from attendees was extremely positive and all answered that they would recommend the course to colleagues. 

Once again we are extremely thankful to BAOMS for supporting this event. We hope to hold similar events in the future to help with awareness, recruitment and interest in the specialty of OMFS.





